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June 30, 2016 
 
 
Dear Airport Tenants and Stakeholders: 
 
In the previous document sent on September 7, 2015 titled “Restriction of Access Points”, we advised the 
restriction of access points here at MSP Int’l Airport.  Though we have made great strides since 
September towards the goal to have one “Public to Sterile” access point at each terminal, the access 
reduction process is not complete.   
 
A new employee portal is scheduled to be completed by approximately July 6, 2016.  Access to doors LT-
2ST30B, LT-2273A, LT-1ST04, and LT-1061B will be closed for general use on (approximately) July 
13th, 2016.  Because the access to the sterile area will be limited to that one employee entrance, you will 
see an increase of inspections at that location.  You may need to allow yourself an additional 1-3 minutes 
to get to your workspace due to inspections.     
 
Employees that currently are screened at TSA checkpoints will continue to be screened at the 
checkpoints.  The employee portal door will be used for work purposes only by those employees that 
currently use various terminal doors to access the Sterile Area.  This direct “Public to Sterile” employee 
portal door will be located on the Terminal 1 Ticketing Level across from Door 4 in the former 
Checkpoint 4 area.  This access point does not require stairs for access.  The door will also feature an 
auto-opener function to hold the door open for carts, dollies, and other large items.  Once this door is 
operational, we will continue access reduction at other public doors leading into the Sterile and SIDA 
areas. Temporary signs will be posted at each door to assist employees by directing them to the new 
employee portal.   
 
Lastly, MSP will be going through changes and renovations in the ticketing and baggage areas over the 
next couple of years.  There may be changes to the employee portal during that time.  We will keep you 
posted as to those changes and will work closely with MAC Development and others to minimize the 
impact on your transit to work.  Thank you for your support in this joint effort to make MSP safer.  Please 
contact me at 612-467-0903 with any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Lt. Craig Olson 
Airport Security Coordinator 

 


